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Date of Meeting:
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Public


Key Decision:
Yes
Recorded in Forward Plan:
Yes

Inside Policy Framework – No

Title:
CARRY FORWARD REQUESTS

PROPERTY SERVICES: RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION ISSUES

Report of:
HEAD OF PROPERTY SERVICES

Report reference:
PS 07/03

Summary:

There is a chronic shortage of staff in Property Services.  A carry forward of salary under spends could partially fund re-grades to help recruitment and retention.

Recommendations:
It is recommend that:

1. If a recruitment and retention fund is established, that Property Services is given priority to the use of the funds;

2. Additionally, salary under spends in Property Services to a total of £70,000 be carried forward to partially fund re-grades.

Contact Officer:
David Atkinson 
Ext:
7420

1. BACKGROUND
1.1 The shortage of staff and recruitment/retention difficulties are well documented in the following reports:

· Audit Commission Best Value Review

· The Council’s corporate risk register

· The Property Services Business Plan

1.2 The unit is the smallest in the Council, but responsible for more income than Council Tax and more property than any district north of Manchester and York.  Property must be proactively managed to work for any organisation, and critical corporate problems are now beginning to surface because of the lack of management and maintenance.

1.3 This current situation is putting increasing pressure in the existing team who by the nature of their work and considerable income generation for the Council, are already stretched at a time of significant activity in the property market, resulting in lost opportunity for the Council.

1.4 Clearly there is a managerial void in the section.  The department is tellingly light in terms of numbers of posts and the stress is beginning to show once more, particularly with the endless rounds of fruitless recruitment interviews.

1.5 Even an interim 2-day per week costly consultant has recently resigned after 4 months and an even more expensive alternative has had to be found.

1.6 This position is simply not sustainable.

2. PROPOSAL
2.1 In order to fill vacant posts and retain existing key staff, significant re-grades are required to five posts.

2.2 This will cost about £35,000 per year.

2.3 It is proposed that this be funded from two sources:

· A carry forward of existing salary under spends, which totalled £70,000 for the unit in 02/03

· A priority call on the proposed new recruitment and retention fund.

3. RECOMMENDATIONS
It is recommend that:

3.1 If a recruitment and retention fund is established, that Property Services is given priority to the use of the funds;

3.2 Additionally, salary under spends in Property Services to a total of £70,000 be carried forward to partially fund re-grades.

4. REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS


4.1 To ensure the Property Services Unit is able to meet its service delivery and targets. 

5. IMPLICATIONS

STAFFING / RESOURCES :  Comments included.

FINANCIAL :   The Head of Finance has been consulted and comments incorporated.

LEGAL :  Not appropriate.

CORPORATE:  This matter has been considered at the corporate level.

RISK MANAGEMENT:  Without adequate financial resources the Unit may be unable to deliver.

EQUALITY ISSUES : None

ENVIRONMENTAL :  None

CRIME & DISORDER :  None
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Note: in compliance with Section 100d of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 the report has been prepared in part from the following papers:  None
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